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HEALTH AND SAFETY GUIDANCE BULLETIN No: 2015 4
Woodwork Incident and Guidance
For the information of Head teachers and Heads of DT,

HSE Alerts

a) A Welsh firm has been fined for serious safety failings after a woodworker had his right arm severed while clearing sawdust from underneath a circular saw.
The incident occurred when the injured party was cleaning the saw and saw well. He stopped the machine and opened the door of the well while the blade was still running down.  As he did so the moving blade caught the sleeve of his work jacket. 
The investigation found that although the machine was fitted with an interlock that stops power to the saw when the door to the saw well is opened, the saw took more than 30 seconds to stop completely. A previous inspection had indicated that the machine should have been taken out of service or fitted with a brake which would stop the blade much sooner.

__________________________​​​​​​​​​​​​​_________________________________
b) A Canterbury firm has been fined when a worker was using an overhead router to manually machine a rebate along the edge of some door panels. As he worked on his third or fourth panel his left hand slipped and came into contact with the cutting tool. 

HSE established that although a guard was available for the machine in question, it had been removed during a change in tooling and not refitted. It had not been seen fitted for a couple of weeks, meaning other workers also risked being injured as they used the router.

__________________________​​​​​​​​​​​​​_________________________________

Action
Head teachers are required to forward this bulletin to the Heads of DT to ensure that there are,

1. Suitable inspection and maintenance regimes;

2. If faults to the machines are found that affect safety either during inspections or whilst in use, there are procedures to take them out of use until they are repaired;

3. There are suitable and sufficient risk assessments for the use of the machines for both staff and pupils. CLEAPSS has recently highlighted the following guidance, i.e.,

· G235 ‘The Management of Risk Assessment in D&T’, which is a reasonable short document intended for managers in DT. It explores legislation that requires risk assessments and outlines responsibilities and also explains principles of using generic (model) risk assessments

· G236 (soon to be published) uses CLEAPSS model risk assessments in D&T and provides more detail for classroom teachers on effective risk management in practical work

· G79 Auditing health and safety in a secondary school design and technology department;
4. Implement the actions from the DT Heads meeting (see attached) that took place last year. 

Further advice and assistance can be provided by contacting Tony Dean on 0151 511 7967. 
